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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Chris Nsor 994-1985 
 asukokim@ca.rr.com 
Chancellor Paulo Morales 761-4287(H) 296-8360(C) 
 pmmorales7@yahoo.com  
Warden Kevin Connell 821-7576 
 kpconnell1@yahoo.com  
Recorder  David Dunn 252-3588(C) 
 Dadunn528@yahoo.com 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Mead (562)865-0450(H) (714)349-8538(C) 
 willyme@aol.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 
  morenokids82@gmail.com 

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 
 Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

1 Year Trustee Donald J. Gargiulo PGK* (562)431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

2 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz DD,PGK* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Rolly Arenz PGK (562)708-0258 
 rollya@verizon.net 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.   

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Carol – Mike Mercer’s Wife 

     Wilma Canto – Jorge Rodriguez’ Mother-in-Law 

Liwayway Tan – Dante Garcia’s Mother-in-Law 

Carlos Chavez PGK 

Kieth Alber – John Oliver’s Friend 

 

Horace Castro (chemo therapy)     Louis Bloch (stomach issues)     George Kubeck 

Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver     Lloyd Duronslet PGK  

Louie Chavez     George Limar     Mario Bica  (paralysis)     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing) 

 

 

Natalie Littles (Her journey towards Baptism     Kathy & Dave Engles (for healing) 

Silvia (surgery) – Jorge Rodriguez’s Wife       Toni Cholewinski         

Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife     Keri Connell (cancer) – Kevin Connell’s Daughter 

            Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle, Vernon Woods 

Jenny Hayden - Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer), Gary Woods, Patricia Cambell (stroke), 

Pat Duronslet - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Donna Just, Jim Mangrum, Linda Alder  – Family & Friends of John Oliver 

      

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our 

Grand Knight or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

    Sick & Distressed 



 

September Meeting 

                         $30.00 

John Little 
 

 October Meeting = $10.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

"Praised be the Lord, I exclaim, and I am safe from my enemies" (Ps. 18:4) 

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 October is traditionally a month of spooks and scares and fears of the unknown.  However, if 

we place our faith in the Lord Jesus, he will be a rock of refuge, a shield, a fortress and a deliverer.  

We have nothing to fear, but plenty to do as October comes into view.  We have many opportunities 

to serve the Knights, the parish and the diocese in many ways.  We are called upon to help with the 

area of Life Ministry to support and respect all forms of life from conception to natural death.  Please 

come to our meetings to find out more on how we can help out for the Orange County Walk for Life 

and Novena for Life.  We will also be teaming up with Respect Life Ministry and the Junior Legion 

of Mary to support many events in the month of October, which is Respect Life Month.  Please help 

out this events if you can to show a strong support from the St Irenaeus Knights. 

 

 I'd like to personally thank all the Knights and their family members for supporting all the 

Fiesta activities they did.  We had wonderful support in our Potato / Corn / Nacho booth, with many 

people stepping up to do multiple shifts to make sure we were successful.  In addition, several 

Knights helped out to make the Sunday pancake breakfast a delicious treat.  Finally, many Knights 

stayed to the bitter end of the Fiesta to do the dirty work of cleanup.  The Fiesta was a fun 

community event where we got to bond again socially with each other after a two-year pandemic 

pause.  It warmed my heart to see all the Knights out and about and helping everyone have a good 

time. 

 

 May God richly bless you as we journey through Respect Life month together and keep our 

eyes on the upcoming holidays, with more acts of faith and kindness in store. 

 

 

 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Vivat Jesus! 

                                                                

 

 



 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 

                         My Beloved 
 

 Before you were born, you were special to Me. I knew you before you were conceived in 

your mother’s womb. With My own hands I fearfully and wonderfully created every detail that 

makes you unique. I knit together your body, soul and spirit. 

 

 I saw you long before you ever existed. I watched every day of your life. So I know you. I 

know where you have been, where you are, and where you are going. 

 

 If only you knew the thoughts I have toward you. Did you know My thoughts for you 

outnumber the grains of sand on all the beaches of the world?  You are the apple of My eye. When 

trouble approaches, I hide you in the shadow of my wings. I have even engraved you on the palms of 

my hands. 

 

 It is my love for you that makes you precious and honored in My sight. I created you for my 

glory, and I will never abandon what I have formed and made. My goodness and love will follow 

you every day of your life. So do not fret; I will fulfill My purpose for your life. And always 

remember ……My love endures forever and ever! 
 

Ps17:8, 23:6, 100:5, 138:8 Isa43:4-7, 49:16 Jer1:5 

NIV - NSS 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Dear Brothers knights, 

 

 I hope all of you are doing well. Thanks for your participation in making the H.O.P.E. 

Pancake Breakfast and Fiesta Potato Booth a success. Here are the upcoming events in October. 

Please take note. 

 

1. Saturday October 1st: H.O.P.E. Food Distribution: 7:00 am. 

2. September 28 – October 7: Novena to Our Lady of the Holy Rosary to defeat Prop 1. 9:15 

am in the Church. 

3. Saturday October 1st: Orange Walk for life at Christ Cathedral, 9:00 am -12:30 pm. 

4. October 1 and 2: Voter Registration Drive after all masses. 

5. Sunday October 2nd: Mass Time Changes: Starting Sunday October 2, Sunday evening 

mass times will be changed to 4:00 pm and 5:30 pm. 

6. October 7 and 8: Mother Teresa (No Greater Love) playing at local theaters at 7 PM 

7. Saturday October 15th: Rosary Rally with Junior Legion of Mary at Valley View and 

Lincoln in Buena Park in front of Farmer Boys Restaurant at 12 noon  

8. Saturday October 15th: Oktoberfest 6 pm -10 pm. 

      9.    October 29 and 30: Pennies from Heaven drive for Santa Ana Pregnancy center. 

     

Deputy Grand Knight 

Chris Nsor 

 

 

 

“I am not capable of doing big things, but I want to do everything, even the smallest things, for 

the greater glory of God.” By St. Dominic Savio 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 



 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 

 First, I want to congratulate Kevin Connell, whose name was drawn at Good of the Order 

drawing at our August Membership Meeting. Unfortunately, Kevin was not present to win the $20, 

so the September drawing will be for $30. Be there for a chance to win. 

 

 I encourage all brothers to take the time to meet with our Insurance Advisor, Brother Mark 

McInery, to learn about all the benefits and programs available to members of the Knights of 

Columbus. His phone number is (562) 682-3394 cell, (582) 493-3394 office and Email is:  

mark.mcinery@kofc.org 

  

 Also, be sure to update your contact information, including email address, whenever it 

changes so we can keep in contact and you do not miss out on upcoming opportunities and Council 

events. If you are not receiving Council Email from “Knights of Columbus” we don’t have your 

current info. 

 

 Knights of Columbus Disaster Relief (800-694-5713 or www.kofc.org/disaster ) assists 

disaster victims, with 100% of donations directly benefiting disaster victims, often partnering with 

local Councils. You can see and hear all about it if you go to: KofC.org.  

A special “Happy Birthday” to James Darensbourg, who needs a big cake this year to hold all 92 

candles! 

 

 I hope to see you all at our October Meeting, especially new members who joined our 

Council this past year. 

 
Vivat Jesus ! 

 
Financial Secretary 
Mmercer38@gmail.com 
 
 

 

 

 

 

James Darensbourg 10/1 Charles Sanchez 10/1 Michael McGill 10/3 

Onofre Lu 10/14 Nicholas Nery 10/20 Joseph Pasquinelli 10/23 

Antonio Martinez 10/25  Anthony Bucag 10/2 

mailto:mark.mcinery@kofc.org
http://www.kofc.org/disaster


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 



 

 
 

 

 
  

  

1st H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

1st WALK FOR LIFE – Christ Cathedral 8:00 AM 

1st & 2nd VOTER REGISTRATION after all Masses 

10th “COLUMBUS DAY” 

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

14th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

15th ROSARY RALLY – Lincoln & Valley View Noon 

15th OKTOBERFEST 6:00 PM to 10:00 PM 

20th PLANNING MEETING 7:00 PM 

25th MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

27th CHAPTER MEETING 7:00 PM 

28th TRUNK OR TREAT TBA 

29th & 30th PENNIES FROM HEAVEN after all masses 

31st “HALLOWEEN” 

 

1st “ALL SAINTS DAY” 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00 AM 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00 AM 

6th “DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME ENDS” 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30 PM 

11th “VETERANS’ DAY” 

17th PLANNING MEETING 7:00 PM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:00 AM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 8:00 AM 

22nd MEMBERSHIP MEETING 7:00 PM 

24th “THANKSGIVING DAY”  
 



 

 This year’s Fiesta was my first time serving at Fiesta with the Knights. I had previously 

helped with Scouts and Choir. It was great to see so many people come to this event and one more 

sign that we have made it through the Covid pandemic and the toll that it took on all of our lives. 

Thanks be to God for a safe and fun event. 

 

 I was asked by a friend as I rested between shifts at Fiesta, “Why do you volunteer so 

much?” Anyone who knows me knows that I am a homebody and a couch potato. But I told my 

friend, “Serving makes me feel good”. Christ gave us brother Knights servant hearts and events such 

as the Parish Fiesta give us an opportunity to stretch those serving muscles, and for me, to overcome 

the inertia that wants to keep me from acting. 

 

 This year, the Knights ran the Potato, Corn, and Nacho booth. It was an honor to serve next 

to so many of my Brother Knights, to feel a sense of comradery, to make new friends, and strengthen 

old friendships. The booth was very busy and we as a team managed our resources very well, made 

sure each shift was covered and sold food until we ran out of supplies. The joy of working next to 

like-minded Catholic men is a grace that is poured out upon us as we carry out our work. I am very 

proud to be a part of what we accomplished. 

 

 I knew when I joined the Knights of Columbus that it wouldn’t all be glamorous. There 

would be lots of setting up and taking down chairs, cleaning the kitchen and pots and pans, and 

helping out at the tables after Mass. But I know that this is precisely what the Parish needs and that 

Parishioners are so glad to see the Knights out in force. Our presence has the capacity to lead others 

to Christ in ways that we may never know while on Earth. I’m convinced of it. 

 

 We have many more events as we head into October, including supporting the Parish with 

the "Pennies from Heaven" campaign and the Baby shower event at the end of October. If you are 

not getting information on events and how you can participate, please make sure that we have your 

updated contact information. 

 

 “Now to our God and Father be the glory forever and ever. Amen.” Philippians 4:20 

 

Vivat Jesus! 

 

David Dunn 

Recorder 



 

           
 

OCTOBER PRAYER 
 

 October is Respect Life Month. Who better to go to than Mother Mary? A few years ago at 

Mater Dolorosa Retreat Center in Sierra Madre, I received a gift during our retreat. The holy card in 

our packet was entitled, “Devotion to the Seven Sorrows of Mary.” I said the short prayer in the 

Garden of Sorrows at the Retreat Center. From day one I was hooked and have said it daily since 

then. It has led to a deep reflection on Mary and the role she played in salvation history. I believe no 

human could enter more deeply into Jesus’ Passion, Death, and Resurrection than Mother Mary! 
 

 I present this beautiful prayer and invite you to walk with me in Mary’s Garden as we ask 

for graces from her Son: 

“The Blessed Virgin Mary grants seven graces to the souls who honor her daily by meditating on her 

tears and dolors (sorrows.) This devotion was passed on by St. Bridget. 
   

  HERE ARE THE SEVEN GRACES: 
 

1. I will grant peace to their families. 

2. They will be enlightened about the divine mysteries. 

3. I will console them in their pains and I will accompany them in their work.  

4. I will give them as much as they ask for as long as it does not oppose the adorable will of my 

divine Son or the sanctification of their souls.  

5. I will defend them in their spiritual battles with the infernal enemy and I will protect them at 

every instant of their lives.  

6. I will visibly help them at the moment of their death; they will see the face of their Mother.  

7. I have obtained (this grace) from my divine Son, that those who propagate this devotion to 

my tears and dolors, will be taken directly from this earthly life to eternal happiness since all 

their sins will be forgiven and my Son and I will be their eternal consolation and joy.  
   

  THE SEVEN SORROWS: 
 

1. The prophecy of Simeon. (St. Luke 2:34, 35) 

2. The flight into Egypt. (St. Matthew 2:13, 14) 

3. The loss of the Child Jesus in the temple. (St. Luke 2: 43-45) 

4. The meeting of Jesus and Mary on the Way of the Cross. 

5. The Crucifixion and Death of Jesus. 

6. The taking down of the Body of Jesus from the Cross.  

7. The Burial of Jesus.  

Say one Hail Mary while meditating on each Sorrow)” Amen 

 

Frank Faeck 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

                                     [ No article received by printing deadline ] 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                 David Dunn     Willy Aguilar     Rick Tkach GK     Jorge Rodriguez     Curtis Fuller               

Mike Mercer     Felipe Fernandez     George Del Hierro     Louis Bloch     Jerome Costa     John Little 

        Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM     Chris Nsor     Bill Serb III PGK     Frank Faecke                        

Dante Garcia     Kevin Connell     Rolly Arenz PGK, DD     Daniel Rozak     Bill Mead 

                          Jeff Giacomi     Mark McEniry FA     Paulo Morales 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 



 

 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Chris Nsor – asukokim@ca.rr.com 994-1985   

 Faith Director Frank Faecke – faj8930@sbcglobal.net 768-2757 

   Vocations chairman/RSVP Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Open  

   Building the Domestic Church Kiosk Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Sick & Distressed William Serb III PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

   Holy Hour Kenneth Harper – kennyboy.191@aol.com (562)261-4049 

   Into the Breach Rick Tkach – Tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Bereavement Liaison Rolly Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 
Community Programs Director Benjamin Servin – cynthiabenjaminservin@gmail.com (562)805-0501  

   Social Activities Chairman George Del Hierro – georgedelhierrio.yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz PGK – Rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258  

   Coats for Kids Jerry Pyne – jerrypyne@aol.com 522-0212 

   Wheelchair Mission Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes – maparedes02@aol.com 248-9183 

   Ride Share Chairman Open 

   Free Throw Contest Chairman   Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

   Shrove Tuesday Breakfast Chairman Open 

   Habitat for Humanity Chairman Open 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)805-0501 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke – fjf5176@gmail.com 768-2757 

   Publicity Chairman Irv Cuevas – irvcuevas@gmail.com (310)480-8281 

Life Programs Director Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289  

   Pro-life Chairman Kevin Alcaino – kevinalcaino@gmail.com 309-2871 

   Special Olympics Chairman Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.co 829-7289 

   Pennies from Heaven Open  

   Novena for Life Open 

   Mass for People with Special Needs Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Special Needs Drive Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Daniel Rozak – tanddan@gmail.com 723-2555 

Family Activities Director Jeff Giacomi – jeffgomi@gmail.com (562)234-9651 

   Food for Families (H.O.P.E.) Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

   Consecration of the Holy Family Brian Cota – bmnc09@yahoo.com (562)335-0809 

   Family of the Month Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Family Annual Picnic Jorge Rodriguez – jarodrig@icloud.com (562)522-8342 

   Family Social Night Open  

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Christmas Party George Del Heirro – georgedelherrio@yahoo.com 488-3241 

   Trunk or Treat Kevin Connell – kpconnell1@yahoo.com 821-7576 

 Louis Bloch – louisbloch@gmail.com (562)229-6040 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolly Arenz PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

Membership Director - Acting Rolly Arenz DD,PGK – rollya@verizon.net (562)708-0258 

                                      - In Training Arthur Castro   562)572-1197(H) (562)446-1510(C) 

   Retention Committee Rick Tkach – tkman9291@aol.com 829-7289 

    Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM – bvl7cpo@gmail.com 816-5037 

   Phone Captain Louis Bloch – Louis.bloch@gmail.com 

Bulletin Editor Bill Serb PGK – serbthe3rd@att.net 826-6029 

 

mailto:rollya@verizon.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 714.888-6692 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


